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	This daily update contains important information for community pharmacy teams, including details of the ongoing response to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

  
In today's update: PSNC media coverage; website user survey; CPAF returns for 2021/22; further regs reminders issued.

PSNC letter in the Telegraph
Over the weekend, PSNC Chief Executive, Simon Dukes, had a letter published in The Telegraph which states that the NHS should look to pharmacies for help in dealing with the backlog of patients who delayed seeking care during the pandemic.

In response to an article about the significant workload GPs are facing, Mr Dukes referenced the findings of PSNC's 2021 Pharmacy Advice Audit. He highlighted that pharmacies have saved the NHS 24 million GP appointments a year and that, with the right support, they could do even more.

View the full letter on the Telegraph website 

Website user survey
Ahead of a significant upgrade, we would like to know what you think of the PSNC website. Please take five minutes to complete our short survey about how you use the website now, and what you would like from it in the future.

You can complete the survey directly here or via a pop-up that will appear when you next visit the PSNC website. We would really appreciate your views.

CPAF screening process to begin this month
The 2021/22 Community Pharmacy Assurance Framework (CPAF) screening questionnaire will be available for completion from Monday 28th June 2021 until Friday 24th July 2021.

Whilst this part of NHS England and NHS Improvement’s (NHSE&I) contract monitoring process did not run in 2020/21 due to the COVID-19 pandemic, it will run as normal for this financial year and has now become a mandatory requirement for all community pharmacy contractors.

The screening questionnaire will be run by the NHS Business Services Authority (NHSBSA) who will send information to contractors later in June via NHSmail.

Learn more about the CPAF screening questionnaire 

Regs reminders: Pandemic Treatment Protocol, flexible provision of flu or COVID vaccinations and CAS alert sign-up
PSNC is continuing its series of reminders about changes to the pharmacy Terms of Service that took place in late 2020. We hope these will help contractors and their teams to prepare for the 2021/22 contract monitoring process.

Regs reminder (#7): Pandemic Treatment Protocol – this requires pharmacies to supply a prescription only medicine for the prevention or treatment of a disease that is, or is anticipated to be imminently, pandemic.

Regs reminder (#8): Flexible provision of flu or COVID vaccinations – enabling a pharmacy contractor to apply to NHSE&I during or in anticipation of a pandemic to limit the pharmaceutical services they provide to relevant immunisation services only.

Regs reminder (#9): CAS alert sign-up – contractors must register their pharmacy’s shared NHSmail account to receive Central Alerting System (CAS) alerts direct from the Medicines and Healthcare products Regulatory Agency (MHRA).
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